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March 10, 2023 

City of Blaine 
10801 Town Square Drive NE 
Blaine MN 55449-8100 
City Hall 763-784-6700 | BlaineMN.gov 

The Honorable Tom Emmer 
United States House of Representatives 
464 Cannon House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515 
 

Re: Letter of Support for Congressional Interest for Community Project Funding in FY 2024  

Dear Representative Emmer: 
 

The City of Blaine seeks your support for our request for $4 million in Congressionally Directed Spending 
for the City’s Trunk Highway 65 Improvements Project at 117th Avenue. This project will construct a grade 
separated intersection to improve the flow of traffic, expand access for multiple modes of transportation, 
and improve safety for vehicles, bikes, and pedestrians traveling along or across this segment of the TH65 
corridor.  
 

Minnesota TH65 is a vital link between the Twin Cities urban core and north metro communities. 
Increased business development and increases in population along the TH65 corridor have led to more 
congestion and more fatal and severe vehicle accidents. Congestion is expected to nearly double during 
peak hour travel times in the coming years and fatal and severe injury crash rates on segments of TH65 
are eight times higher than the state average. Planned improvements at 117th Avenue will help address 
these capacity and safety issues along the corridor.   
 

The project will also better connect residents and businesses on opposite sides of TH65, resulting in a 
more cohesive community. The current TH65 corridor configuration creates a significant barrier within our 
community, dividing our residents living on the west side from the goods, services, and employment on 
the east side. It has been a constant impediment for public safety such as Police, Fire, and Ambulance 
services to quickly respond as needed through our community. 
 

This is not just a City of Blaine issue; this is a regional issue. An investment in our TH65 at 117th Avenue 
project is an investment in the region’s goals to advance commerce and better connect people to the 
places they need to go by addressing capacity, access, mobility, and safety issues.   
 

We would greatly appreciate your support for our Congressionally Directed Spending request, and we 
thank you for all of your continued hard work on our TH65 improvement projects, and your dedication on 
our behalf in Washington. 
 

Sincerely, 

 
Tim Sanders, Mayor 
City of Blaine, MN 

Administration | Office 763-785-6120 | Fax 763-785-6156 
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March 10, 2023 
 
 
Mr. Dan Schluender 
City Engineer 
City of Blaine 
10801 Town of Square Drive NE 
Blaine, MN 55449 
 
Re: Letter of Support for TH65 Improvements at 117th Avenue 
 
We would like to express our strong support for the City of Blaine’s Trunk Highway 65 Improvements 
Project at 117th Avenue.  This project will construct a grade separated intersection to improve the 
flow of traffic, expand access for multiple modes of transportation, and improve safety for vehicles, 
bikes, and pedestrians traveling along or across this segment of the Highway 65 corridor. 
 
From a safety standpoint, we depend upon this vital transportation corridor to reach our 
businesses, residents, and visitors in a timely manner when emergency services are called upon. 
 
We also recognize the regional significance of this highway for the efficient movement of people and 
commerce in and out of the region.  Congestion and safety issues on Highway 65 are a north metro 
region concern as well as a statewide concern.  
 
The City of Blaine has my full support in securing the necessary funding for the 117th Avenue project. 
The City and its partners have made significant progress in moving Highway 65 projects forward 
towards construction.  Completion will require continued support from Federal, State, and local 
government to deliver improvements to this intersection and other planned projects along this 
corridor. Those improvements will help address safety, reliability, access, multimodal mobility, and 
congestion issues.  
 
We look forward to our continued partnership with the City of Blaine. If you have any questions, 
please contact me at (email address).   
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Brian Podany 
Safety Services Director/Chief of Police 
City of Blaine Police Department 
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March 9, 2023 
 
Mr. Dan Schluender 
City Engineer 
City of Blaine 
10801 Town of Square Drive NE 
Blaine, MN 55449 
 
RE: Trunk Highway 65 Improvements at 117th Avenue/Cloud Drive – Blaine, MN 
 2023 Congressionally Directed Spending Funding Application 
 
Dear Mr. Schluender: 
 
Anoka County strongly supports the City of Blaine’s Congressionally Directed Spending 
(CDS) funding request for improvements at the intersection of Trunk Highway 65 (TH 65) 
and 117th Avenue/Cloud Drive.   
 
The project is being led by the City of Blaine, with coordinated support from Anoka 
County, the Minnesota Department of Transportation (MnDOT), Metropolitan Council 
Regional Planning Agency, and North Trunk Highway 65 Corridor Coalition.  The Coalition 
is comprised of two additional north metro counties and more than a dozen cities and 
townships, all of whom depend upon TH 65 for economic development, daily life activities, 
and connection to the Minneapolis-St. Paul metro area.  The proposed project is a result 
of a comprehensive Planning and Environmental Linkages (PEL) Study, which includes a 
robust public engagement process and early evaluation of social, economic, and 
environmental impacts, as well as a transparent alternative analysis matrix.  
 
The proposed improvements at this intersection will improve motorized traffic flow, 
decrease average travel times, reduce delays, and reduce crash frequencies.  The 
proposed project will enhance mobility, safety, and connectivity, enabling pedestrians, 
bicyclists, commuters, freight haulers, emergency responders, and local traffic to access 
destinations conveniently and safely, along both sides of the corridor.   
 
If you have questions or need additional information, please contact me at (763) 324-
3199, or via email at joe.macpherson@co.anoka.mn.us.  
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
Joseph J. MacPherson, P.E. 
Transportation Division Manager/County Engineer 

mailto:joe.macpherson@co.anoka.mn.us
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March 9, 2022 

 

 

Mr. Dan Schluender 

City Engineer 

City of Blaine 

10801 Town of Square Drive NE 

Blaine, MN 55449 

 

RE:  Regional Support for Trunk Highway 65 Improvements at 117th Avenue/Cloud Drive in Blaine, MN 

 

Dear Mr. Schluender: 

 

The North Metro Mayors Association (NMMA) is an advocate for capacity and safety improvements along 

Trunk Highway 65 in Blaine. We support the City of Blaine’s Congressionally Directed Spending (CDS) 

funding request for improvements at the intersection of Trunk Highway 65 (TH 65) and 117th Avenue/Cloud 

Drive in Blaine, Minnesota. 

 

Representing cities with a combined population of more than 450,000 Minnesota residents, NMMA is a 

collaboration of 15 north metro cities plus community partners working together to encourage private and 

public investments in the northern suburbs. NMMA member cities include Andover, Anoka, Brooklyn Center, 

Brooklyn Park, Champlin, Circle Pines, Coon Rapids, Dayton, Fridley, Maple Grove, Mounds View, New 

Brighton, New Hope, Ramsey, and Spring Lake Park. 

 

NMMA member cities recognize the regional significance of Trunk Highway 65 and importance of efficient 

movement of people and commerce in and out of the north metro region via TH 65. Securing CDS funding for 

improvements for 117th Avenue/Cloud Drive is part of NMMA’s vision for improving the efficiency and safety 

of Trunk Highway 65 and drastically improving its performance as a regional corridor. 

 

Communities in the north metro compete daily to attract employers, workforce talent, transportation funding, 

and other limited resources to their cities. It is incredibly significant that NMMA member cities have unified 

their support for the City of Blaine’s Congressionally Directed Spending (CDS) funding request to address the 

congestion and safety issues on Highway 65. We recognize how funding Highway 65 construction projects will 

benefit the entire region.  

 

Sincerely, 

               

          

       

 

Mayor Dave Bartholomay   Mayor Ryan Sabas 

City of Circle Pines    City of Champlin 

NMMA President    NMMA Vice-President    



 

March 9, 2023 
 
Mr. Dan Schluender 
City Engineer 
City of Blaine 
10801 Town of Square Drive NE 
Blaine, MN 55449 
 
RE: Trunk Highway 65 Improvements at 117th Avenue/Cloud Drive – Blaine, MN 
 2023 Congressionally Directed Spending Funding Application 
 
Dear Mr. Schluender: 
 
On behalf of the North Trunk Highway 65 Corridor Coalition, it is my privilege to respectfully submit 
this letter of support for the City of Blaine’s Congressionally Directed Spending (CDS) funding 
request for improvements at the intersection of Trunk Highway 65 (TH 65) and 117th Avenue/Cloud 
Drive.   
 
The proposed project, led by the City of Blaine and support coordinated from Anoka County, 
Minnesota Department of Transportation (MnDOT), Metropolitan Council Regional Planning Agency, 
and North Trunk Highway 65 Corridor Coalition, is a result of a comprehensive Planning and 
Environmental Linkages (PEL) Study.  The PEL Study included a robust public engagement process 
and early evaluation of social, economic, and environmental impacts, as well as a transparent 
alternative analysis matrix.  
  
The North Trunk Highway 65 Coalition is comprised of two additional north metro counties and more 
than a dozen cities and townships, all of whom depend upon TH 65 for economic development, daily 
life activities, and connection to the Minneapolis-St. Paul metro area.   
 
The proposed improvements at this intersection will reduce crash frequencies and fatalities, 
decrease delays and average travel times, and improve motorized traffic flow.  The proposed project 
also will enhance safety, mobility, and regional connectivity, enabling pedestrians, bicyclists, 
emergency responders, commuters, freight haulers, and local traffic to access destinations 
conveniently and safely, along both sides of the corridor.  
   
If you have questions or need additional information, please contact me at (763) 324-4708, or via 
email at Julie.Jeppson@co.anoka.mn.us.   
 
Sincerely,  

 
Julie Jeppson 
Anoka County Commissioner/Coalition Member 

th65cc.com 

mailto:Julie.Jeppson@co.anoka.mn.us


 

March 10, 2023 

 
Mr. Dan Schluender 

City Engineer 

City of Blaine 

10801 Town of Square Drive NE 

Blaine, MN 55449 

 
Re: Letter of Support for TH65 Improvements at 117th Avenue 

 
Dear Mr. Schluender: 

As the President of the MetroNorth Chamber of Commerce, I am writing to express our strong support 
for the City of Blaine’s Trunk Highway 65 Improvements Project at 117th Avenue.  This project will 
construct a grade separated intersection to improve the flow of traffic, expand access for multiple 
modes of transportation, and improve safety for vehicles, bikes, and pedestrians traveling along or 
across this segment of the Highway 65 corridor. 
 
The MetroNorth Chamber of Commerce is a regional organization, representing over 700 businesses and 
community organizations throughout the north metro – including the city of Blaine and many of its 
employers. And, as you may know, Blaine is also the city in which our office resides, and we are daily 
users of this corridor.  
 
The chamber’s mission is to strengthen the business community, and a safe and effective transportation 
system is vital to that success.  The Hwy 65/117th Avenue intersection project will amplify the efficient 
movement of commerce and passengers through the north metro region and further enhance 
Minnesota’s statewide transportation system.  As you know, TH 65 serves as a major route of choice for 
commerce, commuters, and economic development in the growing north metro. Addressing the 
congestion and safety issues on this highway is a critical regional necessity.  
 

The MetroNorth Chamber of Commerce supports the City of Blaine securing the necessary funding for 

the 117th Avenue project. The City and its partners have made significant progress in moving Highway 65 

projects forward towards construction.  Completion will require continued support from Federal, State, 

and local government to deliver improvements to this intersection and other planned projects along this 

corridor. Those improvements will help address safety, reliability, access, multimodal mobility, and 

congestion issues.  

 

We look forward to our continued partnership with the City of Blaine. If you have any questions, please 

contact me at lori@metronorthchamber.org.  

 
Respectfully, 

Lori Higgins  

Lori Higgins, President 

mailto:lori@metronorthchamber.org
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City Engineer 
City of Blaine 
10801 Town of Square Drive NE 
Blaine, MN 55449 
 

Re: Letter of Support for TH65 Improvements at 117th Avenue 
 

We would like to express our strong support for the City of Blaine’s Trunk Highway 65 
Improvements Project at 117th Avenue.  This project will construct a grade separated intersection 
to improve the flow of traffic, expand access for multiple modes of transportation, and improve 
safety for vehicles, bikes, and pedestrians traveling along or across this segment of the Highway 
65 corridor. 
 
As a vested member of this community, we depend upon this vital transportation corridor to 
support our businesses, residents, and visitors.  As the states most visited sports facility, the 
National Sports Center (NSC) attracts over 4.1 million visitors annually to the campus.  It is 
imperative that the transportation systems provide safe and efficient movement for the 
international, national and local participants. 
 
We also recognize the regional significance of this highway for the efficient movement of people 
and commerce in and out of the region.  Congestion and safety issues on Highway 65 are a north 
metro region concern as well as a statewide concern.  
 
The National Sports Center supports the City of Blaine securing the necessary funding for the 
117th Avenue project. The City, and its partners have made significant progress in moving 
Highway 65 projects forward towards construction.  Completion will require continued support 
from Federal, State, and local government to deliver improvements to this intersection and other 
planned projects along this corridor. Those improvements will help address safety, reliability, 
access, multimodal mobility, and congestion issues.  
 
We look forward to our continued partnership with the City of Blaine. If you have any questions, 
please contact me at nladd@nscsports.org.   
 
Sincerely,  
 
Neil Ladd 
Deputy Executive Director 
National Sports Center 

 




